Grinton Parish Council meeting, Monday 5th July 2010 at 7.15pm in Grinton Parish Hall.

Present: Chairman Cllr Sunter, Cllrs Coates, Alderson and Porter, the local press reporter and the clerk. Apologies were accepted from Cllr Brown.

Minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

Matters Arising: The gazette have found a cheaper insurance cover, clerk to invoice the cost from renenwal date until notice of cancellation.

The Swaledale Festival hope to minimise any inconvenience from parking during the festival fortnight by encouraging the use of parking available in Parks field.

NYCC have acknowledged the Council's comments on their passenger transport review.

The NALC have suggested the Parish Council may consider offering a license to the owners of Corner House and Church View to store one wheelie bin each in the village green. Councillors agreed to put this proposal forward to the homeowners.

Correspondence: As all Councillors do not have access to email, YDNP e-consulatations would not be an option.

YDNP Area Ranger James Lamb is leaving, it is hoped to appoint a new ranger by the end of July.

Richmond cycle race grand prix will pass through the Parish on Sunday 1st August.

NYCC Local Transport Plan consultation draft (summary) questionnaire was left for the clerk to complete.

Local Homes for Local People newsletter, Country Air, Performance Matters waste partnership newsletter, YDNP planning agenda, YLCA Annual Report and Accounts, Dales LEADER newsletter, Clerks and Councils Direct and RDC LDF Preferred Strategy June 2010 were all at hand.

Newsline, the newsletter from the County and District Councils will be placed on the village noticeboard.

The public consultation on the YDNP Draft Housing Development Plan ends on 2nd August 2010, any comments should be submitted before that date.

Finance: It was resolved to pay the following T Hird £30, Npower £150.76. Monies received NEDL £18.04, RDC £50, AON refund £631.89 Swaledale Festival £48.00.

As there was no further business the chairman closed the meeting. Next meeting Monday 6th September 2010 at 7.15pm in Grinton Parish Hall.